Research Conducted with Wildlife Agencies or Other Institutions

If you are a UAA faculty member, graduate student, or staff member you must file an Assurance of Animal Care form for all research in which you are involved, regardless of where the research is taking place, or where the funding is coming from (or through). The guiding principle here is that if UAA is involved, then UAA must ensure that all procedures are ethical and justified. This is accomplished by filing an Assurance with the IACUC. 

Therefore, even though the UAA IACUC has no jurisdiction over agency (ADF&G, USF&WS, etc.) projects, we still review the protocol and may ask for clarification or modifications. It is the responsibility of the UAA personnel involved in the project to comply with all UAA animal handling policies, regardless of the actions / directions of the agency personnel. This committee may terminate UAA involvement if the agency project does not comply with federal regulations or guidelines for the responsible conduct of research on animals. 

When listing personnel involved in the project on the form, all UAA personnel that are involved must be included. While UAA cannot require that unaffiliated agency personnel who are supervising animal care or graduate students are trained, we highly recommend that they become familiar with the basic principles of animal care, by completing the UA online training module 1, or through other formalized training (such as a course at the agency or other institution). Unaffiliated agency personnel that will not complete basic training (for whatever reason) should not be listed on the form.  

The only time when an IACUC form is not required is when a UAA investigator is participating on a animal handling project solely in a support role (i.e. helping out a colleague at another university / agency) where there is no information being gathered that will be used in a UAA affiliated project. If the UAA investigator will use the data obtained, an IACUC must be completed.

